TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 11th May 2009
Meeting started 7.15pm
Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Beverley Robinson

Councillor Ruth Crompton

Councillor Raymond Clough
Councillor Steven Wilcock

Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Helen Topping

Councillor Gillian Greenwood

Clerk Adele Waddington 

Councillor Adrian Foulkes
Also Present

County Councillor Mike Calvert , PCSO Daniel Rowland, Kath Monk, Mandy Cunningham, Gwenda Foulds, Amber Howorth, Andrew Crawshaw
Apologies

None 

Minutes

The minutes of the Annual Parish meeting of the 8th May 2006, were approved and signed correct, 
Proposed by Councillor Hartley, seconded by Councillor Robinson.      

Chairpersons Report

Chairperson Hodgson said that he feels good progress is being made throughout the village, especially with the work the Lengthsman is carrying out.  He thanked all the Parish Councillors and the Clerk for their hard work in the past 12 months.  He thinks that 2008 was a successful year for the Parish Council and hopes that 2009 will be even better.

Accounts of the previous year
The Statement of Accounts (Section 1) contained in the Annual Return for the year ended 31/03/09, presents fairly the financial position of the council and its income and expenditure, or properly presents 
receipts and payments, as the case may be, for the year ended 31/03/09. Total =£18142.43 were seen by all members of the Parish Council.

Approved Chairperson Hodgson, Seconded Councillor Wilcock. Put to vote 9 for.

School Governor Report 
Cllr Robinson has not received any notification of any meeting held in the past year, so was unable to give a report.
Finance
The Clerks salary was discussed.  It was proposed by Cllr Greenwood that Adele should receive a pay rise of £10 per month taking the salary from £230/month to £240/month.  This was seconded by Cllr Robinson.  Put to vote, all in favour.  Adele has received a form from Pendle Borough Council asking for the budget of administration expenses to be sent.  Adele to complete and send ASAP.
Borough Councillors Report

CCllr Calvert thanked the Parish Council for their support in outstanding issues during 2008 and hoped that 2009 would be equally successful.

Meeting Closed   7.30pm
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